Garden waste collections 

28 May 2020

Background 

Garden Waste collections were suspended in March at the start of the coronavirus pandemic lockdown as staff sickness levels in the workforce increased, and this decision ensured the domestic waste and recycling service could continue to operate as normal

Staff sickness levels have fallen in recent weeks and more staff are now available to collect residents’ garden waste in addition to providing the usual service.
What is happening

Collections will return to the previously advertised schedule and we will continue to monitor the national Covid risk rating, infection rate, and the continued availability of staff in the weeks to come to ensure we can continue to run all services while ensuring staff safety. 

Residents will be asked not to overfill their bins or to leave additional garden waste next to their bin, as crews will not be able to collect any side waste and they will be asked to put their green bin out by 7am on their normal scheduled collection day.

We will only be able to empty garden waste containers once on the scheduled collection day.  Excess garden waste can be composted, taken to the nearest recycling centre or placed into the garden waste container ready for the next scheduled collection.

Household waste and recycling collections will continue as normal.

Re-introduction of garden waste collections
The garden waste collection will re-commence from 4 June 2020. Garden waste will be collected:

· On the residents normal scheduled collection day.
· Waste must be contained within the correct garden container provided.
· Additional garden waste not placed in the container will not be collected. ( see FAQs)

· Bins must be out by 7am on scheduled collection days.

· Residents must leave the containers out if not collected as collections times may vary.

· If the container is not emptied on the scheduled day – residents must report a missed collection.

· The container  will not be emptied if it is too heavy ( see FAQs)

More information can be found at:
https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/news-and-views/incidents/coronavirus-covid-19/services/garden-waste-collections.aspx
